
MEMORANDUM
To:

Community Development & Transportation Committee
From:

Bradford D. Townsend, AICP 


Planning & Zoning Director

Date:

April 15, 2009
Subject:
Proposed Change to Section 14.3.1 Special Events to Allow for 

Reoccurring Events
The organization Atlanta Foundation for Public Spaces, LLC submitted a special event permit for an outdoor art and craft market open to the public to be located within the Sweet Apple Village Shopping Center.  The request by the applicant is to sponsor “Sweet Apple Village Market” every weekend from June 6, 2009 to December 31, 2009. 

The specific details of this special event include:
1. The entire location is situated on private property.

2. As currently proposed, there will be no elimination or utilization of existing required parking spaces.

3. Market to be held every week-end (Saturday and Sunday) from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

4. Market to include arts and crafts and local growers with items to eat and drink.

Section 17.1.5 (d) Accessory Uses of Parking Lots and Loading Areas, allows for the Zoning Director to approve temporary structures no more than three times a year and each for a period not to exceed ten (10) days.  With this authorizing language, staff approved the Sweet Apple Village Market to operate for three (3) times and indicated that the issue would be brought to a future Committee meeting.  Additionally, a review of Section 14.3.1 Special Events, does not include language which would allow for a special event to be held continually over a six (6) month period of time on private property.
Staff is asking for direction and guidance from the Committee in responding to a request for a reoccurring Special Event Permit more than three (3) times per year.

Attachments:



Section 17.1.5 Accessory Uses of Parking Lots and Loading Areas



Section 14.3 Special Events



Permit # Special Event 2009-22 Application
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